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Burton Sport's Committee

Children's Xmas Parties

Burton Memorial Hall

Sunday 6 December
Newborn to year 2: 2-4pm

Yr 3 to Yr 6: 5.30 - 7.30pm

BURTON SINGERS
CHRISTMAS CONCERT
"Music for a Winter's Evening"

Seasonal songs, Carols

Traditional Favourites

Modern Pop Classics

Saturday 1 9 December
Doors open at 7.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Tickets on sale from Tues 1 Dec
at Burton Village Store

Adults: £8.50 incl glass ofwine on arrival
Children: £3 incl soft drink on arrival

More detai ls on page 22
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Readers'

LETTERS

Please would readers note that letters &
articles must include a valid name &
address. This can be with-held from
publication on request. We will not publish
anyanonymous letters, ormaterialwhich, in
the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of
an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in
the interests ofmagazine space.

Burton News Information

Joint Editors:

Anne Nichols & Barry Morgan

Treasurer:

Charis Twist

Distribution Manager:

Hazel Parker

Webmistress:

Mary Bull imore

Editorial Minutes Secretary:

Jon Taylor

Editorial Committee Members:

Joan Barkley

Judith Ell is

May Hesketh

Burton News is published monthly between

February and December (11 issues p.a.) and

distributed by a team of 24 volunteers.

Website: www.burtonnews.org.uk

Email: editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Tel: 01 524 781 306

BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters ­ articles ­ events

news ­ stories ­ recipes etc for publication
Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton

or send by e­mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

NEXT MEETING 7.30pm
Tuesday 1 9 January in BMH

Members of the public are welcome to attend

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20 January for the February issue

Dear BN,

With reference to your letter, 'Unsung
Heroes, ' (B.N. November issue), may I
wholeheartedly endorse the recognition
your reader expressed for the
invaluable contribution to our well-being
given by our voluntary drivers and their
ever-patient organisers, Lynne and
Peter.

As one who has drawn considerably on
their services in recent years, I am
aware of the far-reaching
consequences of their help. I t enables
those of us in a similar position to
continue to l ive peaceful ly in the
community to which we feel we belong.

I f we are to add to this the unfail ing
wil l ingness to help, from Gil l and Akis
and staff at our local Store and Post
Office - what else could one wish for,
especial ly those of us in the 'twil ight'
years'.

Name and address withheld
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293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe LA4 5BY
Open 7 days a week

Modern authentic oriental cuisine
Cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
Tel: (01 524) 423860 or 420944

Free Wi-Fi

BURTON MOREWOOD SCHOOL

PTA UPDATE

The PTA would l ike to thank everyone
who supported and helped out at the
recent Bingo night at school, together
we managed to raise a fantastic
amount of £651 . Well done everyone!

Dear BN,

On Halloween's eve. We were visited
by some of the vil lage's children, most
of which had made an effort and were
wearing ghost, ghoul, and I presume,
Zombie outfits; goodies and treats were
handed out to each child. On the
morning fol lowing these visits the l itter
that had been distributed in the
surrounding area was an eyesore and
was cleared away by us.

Perhaps prior to any further visits by
groups of youngsters, instruction
should be given regarding the nuisance
caused and the il l-feel ing that this
behaviour nurtures.

So come on kids, if in future you want
to continue with your Halloween visits
in the vil lage, alter your behaviour and
take your l itter home with you. I f you
carry on leaving a mess for other
people to clear away, the goodies wil l
stop, it's in your interest!

Name and address withheld

A CHRISTMAS POEM
By Thomas Cavanagh

Where e're you walk my dearest friend,
Where e're your feet may tread,
Where e're you pass your time away,
Where e're you lay your head,
Where e're you laugh, or talk, or sing,
Where e're you kneel to pray,
I wish the best of everything
For you on Christinas Day

Wishing everyone a Happy Christmas
Paula Firth

May we wish

all our readers

a very

Merry Christmas

and a Happy

Peaceful and

Healthy

New Year
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PC Observations...

Reporting from the
Parish Council meeting

There was almost a ful l house for the
1 9 November meeting. Seven
members of the public attended for the
discussion of planning applications and
their contributions were very useful.

The first planning application to be
discussed was a small scale standby
electricity generation plant to be built by
a company, TGC Renewables, in Tarn
Lane nearby where it crosses the M6. I t
is one of 40 to be built across the UK. I t
runs on Red Diesel and at 4.5 MW, it is
very much a reserve facil ity to be
activated when the National Grid
comes under strain – 50 to 250 hours
per year – usually between 4pm and
7pm on cold winter days. In a very
helpful report covering security, impact
on the environment, noise risk and
transport implications, the TGC
Manager was able to calm any doubts
council lors might have had and the
application was passed unanimously.
Construction is l ikely to start in the
summer of 201 6 to be operational by
November 201 6.

A second planning application –
rebuilding the Old Station Inn as a
private dwell ing – was introduced by
All ison Powell of architects the Wright
Design Partnership. Although the

building wil l be demolished, the new
build wil l look very similar to the
existing building. Council lors had no
objections and the application was
passed unanimously.

The meeting continued with its regular
business. There was no Police Report
so council lors moved on to the draft
budget for 201 5/1 6 (approved) and
then the proposed Library Room to
replace the now defunct mobile Library
Van. Council lors agreed to pay the rent
for the room and this service wil l be
open to all-comers during opening
times.

Alan Wren reported that a new
defibri l lator is being instal led on the wall
of the Memorial Hall with ful l
instructions. I f you need to use it, dial
999 to get a code to unlock the case in
which it is kept. Alan is also training up
teachers and representatives of vi l lage
groups.

Moira Rowley has been beavering
away raising money from the Hadfield
Trust, Cumbria County Council and the
Onion Show Committee and has struck
a deal to replace the seesaw on the
children’s playground. She also
reported that dog waste dispenser bags
are now available on Burton’s dog
walking trai ls – please use them! Moira
also reported that Bonfire night had
been a great success.
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Peter Smith asked Roger Bingham
what was happening with the proposed
‘Cumbria Deal’ proposal to change the
way in which the county’s economy and
public services are run -
www.cumbria.gov.uk/eLibrary/Content/I
nternet/536/61 81 /422511 451 42.pdf.

Roger reported that the idea was sti l l
being discussed but it depended on
agreement by the six district councils
and the county council . uThat wil l be a
challenge!

Council lors were general ly annoyed at
the confusion that has resulted from the
reorganisation of the refuse collection
system by South Lakeland District
Council . Roger Bingham agreed that it
was a mess. Council lors asked for
transparency in finding out about the
costs and benefits from the
reorganisation. I uduon’t want to sound
pessimistic but wil l this wil l ever
happen? Very unlikely.

The overal l impression from the
discussions at PC meetings is that
whereas small local enterprise
initiatives such as those carried out by
Burton’s local council lors are
happening, if there is a need for district
and county council lors to agree, it
means delay and confusion.

J.M.

We are sti l l having meetings with
Kendal Library staff but have not yet
heard when the bookcase unit and the
books wil l be delivered. We are
therefore unsure whether we wil l be
able to launch the new service on
Monday 7 December as we had hoped.
I f we are able to do so, we wil l place a
notice in the window of the Post Office
Shop as soon as possible. I f there is no
notice, that means that we wil l not open
ti l l the new year but we wil l let you know
when after Christmas - again by means
of a notice in the shop window (there is
no Burton News in January.)

We would also l ike to acknowledge with
gratitude an offer by Cllr Bingham to
cover any costs associated with the
l ibrary service up to a maximum of
£500 which would otherwise not be met
by the county council Library Service.

We wil l be considering what our future
needs are and in particular any
requirements around extending the
service and facil ities for l ibrary users in
Burton. All views and suggestions
welcomed from library users.

Jon Taylor
(01 524 782932)

The New Library Service
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Specialising in intensive driving courses

Are you. . .

... too busy to learn with weekly hourly driving lessons?

... needing to obtain your full driving licence quickly?

Then call Chris on 07921 104 944 or 01539 561 692
email LDID@ymail .com

Dramatic news! Read all about it!

Actually, it's al l about reading. We shall
be having a 'Society night' each month
at Burton Memorial Hall where we
simply read through plays. No
performance, no pressure, no having to
learn l ines! So anyone can join in.

I t's a new look for BADS for 201 6 and
we hope you'l l come along and have
fun! All you need is a voice, your
reading glasses (if you need them) and
50p towards the room hire.

Dates for your diary are Thursday 26
January and and Thursday 25 February.
Hope to see you then!

For more information call 07588
1 54773.

Fl iss Holloway

Burton Morewood School warmly
invites you to our Christmas Fair on
Friday 11 December at 3.1 5pm.
Everyone welcome.

Enjoy a glass of mulled wine whilst
l istening to the children singing
Christmas songs. Preloved books and
games stal l , Refreshments, Santa's
Grotto, Raffle, stal ls and plenty more.

Burton Amateur

Dramatic Society

BURTON MOREWOOD SCHOOL

Christmas Fair

Friday 1 1 December
3.1 5pm in the School

Burton Memorial Hall

Christmas Fair

Saturday 1 2 December
1 0am - 1 2noon

Burton Memorial Hall

Santa's Grotto, Stal ls, Cakes
Raffle, Lucky Dip, Tombola

Seasonal Music by the
Kirkby Lonsdale Brass Band

Adm: £1 , accomp'd children free

Holme & Burton Church

Holiday Club
For children in School Years 1 - 6

½ term mornings –

1 6, 1 7 & 1 8 February

Look out for booking forms in January

or ring Jayne Anson on 781 294
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St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times:
Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01 524 732940

for further information

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

1 8 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for
Worship are held from 1 0.30 - 1 1 .30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call :

01 524 781 601 or 01 524 782052

or 01 524 732336

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Service: 1 0.30am
Whizz Kids : : Creche

(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01 524 732626

Burton Sports Committee

Xmas Bingo and Children's
Christmas Parties

First date to make a note of is the
Sports Committee Christmas Bingo
which is being held in Burton Memorial
Hall on Thursday 3 December. The
doors wil l be open from 6.30pm then
eyes down at 7.30pm. We have some
great prizes up for grabs such as Asda
vouchers and bottles of spirits in both
the bingo and the raffle, and there wil l
be a choice of fresh sandwiches, cakes
and beverages for sale on the night.
We ask that you come along and
support us as it is the success of the
Onion Show, bonfire and Xmas bingo
that helps keep our other events over
the year going such as the children's
Xmas parties, big kids day out and
sports day.

We have the children's Xmas parties on
Sunday 6 December. The younger
ones party where we invite al l the
children aged from newborn to year 2
wil l be held from 2-4pm in the main
hall , with party games, music, food and
a visit from Father Christmas. We ask
that the adults stay with the children for
the party.

We then have the disco in the evening
from 5.30 - 7.30pm for those in yr 3 - yr
6; for this the children maybe dropped

off and signed in. We provide food, fun
and games, disco and small gift for the
children and they leave having had a
great time. This is one of the events we
look forward to putting on as many of
the children benefit from it, so please
come along and join us.
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Vicar's Letter...

ST JAMES & HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Vicar: 01 524 781 21 0

Wardens (Burton):

Michael Carr 781 283

George Flanders 781 729

Frances Roberts 781 943

Wardens (Holme):

Nevil le Pereira 782075

Richard Lea 01 5395 64239

Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590

Secretary: George Flanders 781 729

Organist/Choir Ldr: Kath Mil ls 7321 94

Reader: David Mil ls 7321 94

Transport to Church
I f anyone wil l need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact one of
the Wardens.

Prayer Requests
I f you would l ike to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.

Before its time

Biographies are normally written after
the subject has died. Of course, if you
are confident of the significance of your
l ife you could try writing ‘My life, Part 1 ’
while you are sti l l al ive. Would it not be
very strange though to find a story of
someone’s l ife that was written before
they were born? That is what Jesus
claimed had happened to him.

The people of his day dil igently studied
the Old Testament hoping to find the
secret of l ife but Jesus said that the
book was all about him. His l ife was
mapped out before his birth in the
stories of kings who were shepherds of
God’s people before the coming of The
King, and prophets who were God’s
mouthpieces before the coming of The
Word. And the priests who made
sacrifices for sin on behalf of their
people were foreshadowing The Priest
who would give up his own life as The
Sacrifice for our sin. Every story in the
Old Testament, from beginning to end,
whispers the name of Jesus. Every
word teaches us about Jesus, shows
our need of Jesus or prepares us to
receive Jesus.

We would find it difficult to accept that
someone had drawn up a plan for our
l ife that we must fol low. But God’s Son
played it by the book, built his l ife
according to his Father’s blueprint,
accepted the plot handed to him –
including even the violence against him.
And through everything he kept looking
forward to the glorious ending already
written - the rescue from judgment of
many, many people who have distanced
themselves from God, bringing them
into the peace and prosperity of his
eternal kingdom.

Some people l ive l ives that result in a
book. Jesus came to fulfi l the story
already written for him. All this took
place to fulfil what the Lord had said
through the prophet: ‘The virgin will be
with child and will give birth to a son,
and they will call him Immanuel’ – which
means, ‘God with us. ’ (Matthew 1 :22-
23)

Happy Christmas!

Graham Burrows
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St James' Burton St James’ Church Online
www.achurchnearyou.com/burton­st­james

St James’ & Holy Trinity
Junior Church

We are delighted to include children in
our services and we don't mind if they
make a bit of noise or wriggle around!

We have toys and other activity
material available and there is a room
which parents and children can use

when you need a break.

For more information call 781 21 0

December Services
Sunday 6 December, 1 1 .00am

Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 1 3 December

11 .00am Morning Worship

4.00pm Candlel it Carol Service at Holy

Trinity Holme

Sunday 20 December

11 .00am Morning Worship and

Communion

6.00pm Candlel it Carol Service

Christmas Eve, 1 1 .00pm

‘Midnight’ Communion at Holy Trinity

Holme

Christmas Day, 1 0.30am

Family Service fol lowed by Communion

Sunday 27 December, 1 0.00am

Joint Burton & Holme Morning Worship

at Holy Trinity, Holme

Sunday services at our sister church,
Holy Trinity Holme, are usually at 9am
each week.

Sunday 3 January, 1 1 .00am

Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 1 0 January, 1 0.00am

Burton Tower Project: Thanksgiving

Service & Open Day

Sunday 1 7 January, 1 1 .00am

Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 24 January, 1 1 .00am

Morning Worship

Sunday 31 January , 1 1 .00am

Morning Worship

Sunday Services at our sister church,
Holy Trinity Holme, are usually at 9am
each week.

January Services
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Traditional bred meat from our own farm,

with selection of homemade pies,

cooked meats, ready meals etc.

BURTON BUTCHERS
Chester House
Main Street
Burton

Tel 01 524 781 21 9

Monday - Friday 8am - 5pm
Saturday 8am - 1 pm

www.dalesbredfinestmeats.co.uk

Freelance Floristry across

the North West

www.facebook.com/lakelandflowerscumbria

Weddings, Events, Funerals & Special Occasion Flowers

Catherine Betley

lakelandflowers@outlook.com

01 524 78291 0

07766 074009

Macmillan-Clare Goldsmiths

Christmas Shopping Exclusive

Fenella Macmil lan and Tony Clare
would l ike to wish our customers a
Merry Christmas with a discount of
1 5%, off al l existing Stock*, during our
Christmas Shopping Week, from
Sunday 29 November unti l Sunday 6
December inclusive. *Offer excludes
commissions and orders.

As always, we are open Monday to
Sunday, 1 0.00am to 5.00pm (Sunday
11 .00am to 5.00pm). Closed Tuesdays.

Christmas Gift Ideas

Book: Diary of a Border Collie Pup
by Elaine and Edd Hindson

If you have ever wanted to understand
what a Border Coll ie pup thinks, this is
the book for you! The answers are all
here as this wee pup gets to know the
vil lage and meets lots of new friends on
his walks. Available now from Amazon.

£3.99 in paperback

Paperback: 34 pages
Publisher: CreateSpace
Language: English
ISBN­10: 1515368475
ISBN­13: 978­151536847

www.amazon.co.uk/dp/1515368475

Burton Butchers Xmas Meat

Christmas Meat Orders being taken at
Burton Butcher's. Locally raised meat
comes from their Littledale farm. Pop in
and see for yourself what they have to
offer.

CHRISTMAS
IN THE VILLAGE

Burton Village Store has some lovely
mugs on sale, which would make super
gifts. Also check out their local books.
I f you fancy making up a festive
hamper you wil l find lots of local
goodies on sale, along with a range of
Greek special ities.

Lakeland Flowers are taking orders for
Christmas table decorations and floral
arrangements, but do order early!
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OPEN EVERYDAYFOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

Meals 1 2-2pm & 5.30-9pm Mon-Tues; 1 2-9pm Wed-Sun
Breakfasts every day 9am-11 am (9am-1 2 weekends)

The Kings Arms, Burton 0 1 5 2 4
7 8 1 4 0 9

Mon: Steak Night, Wed: Curries, Fri: Fish Dishes

Great Food, Warm Welcome
Superb Accommodation

Christmas Menu
now available

01524 781828

Burton Village Store
& Post Office

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday

Saturday

Sunday

Shop

6am - 6pm

6am - 6pm

6am - 1 2noon

P.O.

9am - 5.30pm

9am - 1 2.30pm

Closed

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Burrows – Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay – Cheeses

Diggles – Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s – Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies

James Baxter’s – Potted Shrimps & Dressed Crab

Kendal Jacksmith’s – Flapjacks

Sue Prickett – Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities

Award winning Greek Olive Oil

Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades

Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.

We wil l be having a Christmas Post
Box here from Sunday for al l the
children to put letters to Father
Christmas in.

You can also bring cards for Kings
Arms internal post we wil l keep here for
collection. Please make use of the post
box I think the l ittle elves wil l love it, you
can take a photo as well . Please pass
this message on, thanks.

Post Box looks great hope to see some
of you lovely munchkins over next few
weeks, put your names on outside of
envelope otherwise Father Christmas
won't know whose it is and we don't
want him getting mixed up, he has lots
to do!

Our Christmas Menu is now available.
Pop in and pick up a copy.

Post Office

Extended Opening Hours

for Christmas 201 5

Christmas is “just around the corner”
and soon there wil l be cards and
presents to post and the inevitable
home-shopping items to return.

To help you with this, from now unti l
Monday 21 December, we wil l open the
Post Office earl ier on Mondays.

We wil l be open and ready for business
at 08.30am with a l imited number of
transactions being available from 8am.

We wil l also remain open unti l 7.30pm
on Fridays unti l Friday 1 8 December.

News from

THE KING'S ARMS

Join us for a Night of Carols on
Thursday 1 0 December 6.30pnm.

On Christmas Day we are open 1 2
noon ti l l 2pm for drinks only (no food
served).

New Years Eve we are open ti l l late,
with a Special Menu and entertainment.

Burn's Night, Monday 25 January, we
have a Special Menu and
complimentary Whisky Tasting.
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Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01 524 7821 77 / 0771 2 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work;
Gutters ­ cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks & fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­pack assembly.
Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;
Hedge trimming; garden clearance.
Recycling and more besides, just ask!

PLANNING / BUILDING CONTROL APPLICATIONS

FOR EXTENSIONS, NEW HOUSES, COMMERCIAL

PROPERTIES INCLUDING ALTERATIONS &

REFURBISHMENT.

Stuart McMinn BSc HND ACABE

Tel / Fax 01 524 781 081 Mob. 07729 8451 47

Email stuartmcminn081 @btinternet.com

www.houseplansdrawn.co.uk

Architectural & Building

Surveying Services

Roger Reports...
from the District & County Councils

As always, at this time of year, while we
await the chancellor's Autumn
Statement, local government is
obsessed with finance. But already we
know the strictures control l ing 201 6-1 7
budget. On the county council , we wil l
need an additional £1 7.5m to help
bridge the gap left by the anticipated
reduction in the Government Support
Grant, which in 201 5 accounted for
£1 48m out of Cumbria's £797m
expenditure (which includes grants to
schools.) Further savings wil l be
required of £1 5.5m in 201 7/1 8 and
£22m in 201 8/1 9.

The trouble is that one person's
savings can, if they are directly
affected, be regarded as unjustifiable
cuts. Thus, there has been some
criticism in the county council 's Budget
Consultation paper of the official view
which, arguably, minimised the affect of
reduced subsidised school transport as
it stated that 'out of 74 bus routes the
council used to help, 53 are carried on
commercial ly without a subsidy. Post
1 6 Transport is now arranged by
colleges and schools. Low income
famil ies continue to receive support. '

Another possible economy being
considered is the amalgamation of the
'blue-lamp' services so that the

Ambulance, Police, Fire and Rescue
services would be under one
administrative umbrella. But fierce
opposition to Cumbria's Fire and Recue
Service being organised from
Warrington and weaknesses in the
'integrated' al l-Scotland single police
force indicate that amalgamations can
be controversial.

NB: Elections for the Police and Crime
Commissioner wil l be held on the same
day as the district and parish council
elections on 5 May 201 6.

Some of the cuts in Government grants
wil l be covered by the recently
approved decision to transfer the non-
domestic rates to councils. So far it has
not been calculated what proportion of
the NDR wil l go to the county, pol ice or
district authorities.

Even so, the county has already
envisaged the second rise, (after a
county council tax freeze between
2011 -1 5) of 2%. This would mean an
increase £28.95 on a Band E property
bringing its county rate up to £1 476.81
pa. South Lakeland District Council has
not yet proposed any Council Tax
increases but has decided not to raise
car parking charges, although fees for
moorings etc on Lake Windermere wil l
go up by 2%.

One of SLDC's major concerns remains
housing. The number of households in
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Dave Rushworth

Vicarage Close, Burton

Computer Repair

Maintenance

Upgrade

Tel: 07765 954386

or 01 524 782869

email: dave.dezy@gmail.com

need of 'affordable' housing rose from
3,200 in 2011 to 3,435 in 201 4. I t is
proposed to raise the value of
affordable houses by 5% so a one
bedroom flat would be £73,500, a two
bed house £99,750 and a four bed
house (if you can find one!) £1 31 ,250.
The greatest perceived need is for 1 -2
bedroom homes for young people, and
secondly for 'independent l iving
accommodation' for older people such
as has recently been built in Kirkby
Lonsdale.

SLDC is also tackling the problem of
empty homes of which there are nearly
a thousand in the district. 445 have
been empty for more than two years
including 89 empty flats in the long
defunct K-Vil lage in Kendal. Even so,
the aim to bring 20% of long-term
empty homes into use by 2025, and 70
empty homes back into use annually,
wil l only go part of the way.

Moreover, the recent announcement of
the extension of the Lake District and
Yorkshire Dales National Parks,
respectively, to include the Lyth Valley
vil lages and Barbon and Middleton in
Lunesdale may, by probably restricting
developments there, force more
building in the neighbouring areas l ike
Burton as happened in 201 0, when
SLDC excluded the National Parks from
its Local Development Plan. So old and
some new problems remain.

You can contact Roger as fol lows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Council lor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 01 5395 63694

e-mail : roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Even so - have a Merry Christmas and
a Happy New Year.
Roger

Christmas

Thursday 3 December

in aid ofSports Committee funds

Friday 1 1 December

in aid ofPre-school funds

Friday 1 8 December

in aid ofTennis Club fiunds

Doors open 6.30pm
Eyes down 7.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Great Prizes :: Raffle
Refreshments on Sale
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D.A.BELL LTD
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

Gas, Oil & LPG Instal lation, Repair,

Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Til ing

Gas Safe Reg No 92436

OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01 524 781 973
Mob: 07831 231 492

Historical Footnote...
. . . by Roger Bingham

BURTON ON THE WARPATH

Two hundred and thirty years ago this
month Burton enjoyed (or suffered) its
brightest moment in the l imelight of
history during the Second Jacobite
Rebell ion of 1 745. An earl ier rebell ion
had occurred in 1 71 5 when an attempt
was made to put the son of James I I
(deposed in 1 688) on the throne. I t was
after his Latinised name of Jacobus that
his supporters were called Jacobites. In
both rebell ions Westmorland was
invaded by the Scots. But in 1 71 5 the
'pretender' King was absent and the
rebels missed Burton by going via
Kirkby Lonsdale on the way to their
defeat at Preston.

In 1 745, however, Burton was twice on
the main warpath as the rebels
advanced and retreated through the
vil lage. Memorably also, their leader
The Young Pretender, nicknamed
Bonnie Prince Charl ie, was present. As
it was his custom to dismount when he
reached a built-up area to lead his
contingent on foot it is possible that he
marched along Main Street. Sadly, no
specific incident is recorded of his brief
visit although he was fol lowed by the
journalistic rat-pack of the day including
reporters from the Kendal Courant.
Nevertheless, a myth arose that he took

refreshment at Hutton House which l ike
several other Burton buildings already
existed.

We do know, however, that he did not
sleep in Burton as the time table of his
campaign was well recorded. Having
landed in the outer isles in July, he'd
scattered the government forces in
August; then, as winter drew on he took
the western route into England to evade
the Royal army under Marshal Wade
which was at Newcastle. Crossing the
border on 8th November, the Jacobites
quickly occupied Carl isle and were in
Penrith by the 1 8th.

I t was now that the local authorities
panicked. Guns were imported through
the port of Milnthorpe; valuables were
hidden, so that at Heversham the
churchwardens spent a shil l ing 'when
the church plate was hid', and horses,
carts and even ladders had to be
spirited away. The weather was
appall ing. After crossing snow-covered
Shap Fell , the rebels trudged into
Kendal on the 20th where Charl ie slept.
The bulk of the cavalry, under Lord
George Murray, left the next day and
according to a documentary history the
'main body caught up the horse at
Burton-in-Kendal on the Lancashire
boundary on the 23rd. '

That night Charl ie slept at Lancaster.
Three weeks later, having lost their
nerve and turned round at Derby, the
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God and a Pint

An hour’s informal discussion for men,
over a drink at Holme Social Club.

Organised by the men of Holy Trinity
and St James' churches.

Begins again in January.

More info from
Graham Burrows 781 21 0

rebels under the Duke of Perth,
retreated haphazardly back through
Burton on Friday 1 3th December.
Charl ie slunk through on the 1 4th along
with his cannon and baggage train. As
they squelched ahead his j ittery
Jacobites increasingly found that 'the
country was raised against them. '

On the Saturday, shots were fired at
Kendal, warning beacons blazed on the
hil l tops and, two days later, 'the last
battle on English soil ' was fought at
Clifton Moor in north Westmorland. To
the south, around Burton, the rebels'
rear guard was breaking up. 'Hundreds
or so of horse were hunted round' but,
having re-formed their forces, they
managed to cross the border on the
21 st December which happened to be
Prince Charl ie's not very happy 25th
birthday.

By now the hero was the Prince Wil l iam
of his day, Wil l iam Duke of
Cumberland, the second son of King
George I I and commander of the royal
army. As he advanced through Burton
on the 1 6th December he was cheered
for saving the district from rapine and
massacre. I t was as a token of this
acclaim that pubs at Kendal and,
nearer home, at Farleton were named
'the Duke of Cumberland. ' Even so, it is
Charl ie's incursion into British - and into
Burton's - history which is best
remembered.

Christmas Puddings

in support of ActionAid

Ultimate Christmas Puddings
(made in Kendal)

Large 454g at £5.50
Small 1 20g at £1 .70

available from
Graham & Gil Caley

(tel. 782299)

All profits go to support ActionAid's
work in helping people in the
developing countries of the world.

Church Tower Restoration

To mark the (long-awaited) completion
of the restoration of the 1 2th Century
tower at St James’ Church: Sunday 1 0
January, 1 0am Service of Thanksgiving
– all welcome.

11 .1 5am Refreshments and displays –
come and find out more about the work
that has been carried out to preserve
our vil lage’s Grade 1 l isted church
building.

The church wil l remain open unti l dusk,
you are welcome to drop in and look
around.

ST JAMES' CHURCH
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• Interior + Exterior • High Quality Finish

• Domestic +
Commercial

• Paper Hanging • 24 Month Guarantee

• Dulux Select
Decorator

For a no-obligation estimate and advice call

Martyn your local decorator on:

Tel 01 524 781 291 Mob 07939 3741 45

Email m. looker@hotmail .co.uk

Thank You!

On October 1 8 201 5 my bri l l iant friend
Jodie set off on her adventure to
Tanzania with a view to climbing Mount
Kil imanjaro. There were a lot of factors
that could have prevented her from
completing such an amazing feat, such
as altitude sickness or injury, but she
pushed on and got to the top and all for
her chosen charity, a charity very close
to my heart: the MS society.

Jodie set herself a target of £500 and
had several sponsorship forms dotted
about in various places, including one
here with Gil l and Akis in our Vil lage
Store, and she also had a Just Giving
page set up online. We are currently in
the process of collecting al l the sponsor
money but once collected the total
Jodie looks to have raised is around
£927.00, almost double her original
target! We have totted up £260.00 of
that from the sponsor form in the
Vil lage Store alone and on top of that
many of you sponsored online through
Facebook too, so, THANK YOU,
THANK YOU, THANK YOU!

There are approximately 1 00,000
people in Britain today suffering with
this horrible and, currently, incurable
disease. There are many treatments
that can help to manage the condition
and its symptoms but we need a cure

and it might just be your sponsorship
that funds that much needed medical
breakthrough.

In Jodie's own words, this was the
toughest task she has ever set herself
but her hard work and determination,
and your wonderful donations, are the
MS Society's gain and so on behalf of
Jodie, the MS society and from the
bottom of my heart, I thank you.

With great appreciation,
Courtney Morfoot
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Recycling of unwanted medical
equipment

For some time now I have been
concerned about the waste of medical
equipment, specifical ly disabled aids
that cannot for various reasons be
returned to the NHS.

The Rotary Club of Carnforth, in
conjunction with other Rotary clubs and
an organisation called Physionet (which
can be checked out l ine), is now
collecting pieces of unwanted
equipment, which wil l then be delivered
to Physionet’s base in Yorkshire. There
it is sorted (and refurbished if needed,
by the prison service) before being sent
to hospitals and charities in the poorest,
most neediest countries in the world.

Can You help?

Do you have any unwanted medical
equipment? We need stools, chairs,
hoists, wheelchairs, commodes as well
as any walking aids for both adults and
children.

We wil l also happily accept: bicycles,
sewing machines, and even artificial
l imbs.

Any unwanted items can
be delivered to:

The Salvation Army Carnforth,
Hest Bank Lane Garage,

Morecambe Health food shop
Pedder Street, Morecambe,
or to have them collected:

cal l 07730 776049.

We are looking for more drop off points
in al l areas so if you can help please
call 07730 776049.

Both Rotary and Physionet operate
only with volunteers so costs, just van
hire and fuel are kept to a minimum
thus total l ing around £20,000 per
annum. So far this year Physionet
have delivered 6 x 40 foot container
loads, that’s almost £900,000 worth of
equipment, to countries as diverse as
Nepal and Zambia. Furthermore, every
£1 worth in this country equates to
around £80 of aid oversesas.

Many thanks for taking the time to read
this

Mike Wil letts
Overseas Chairman
The Rotary Club of Carnforth

Rotary Club
of Carnforth

APPEAL
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Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members

Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01 524 735240
& mention Burton News to receive a 10% discount

South Lakeland Leisure Vil lage
Carnforth Lancs LA6 1 BH

Burton Pre-School
Burton Memorial Hall

Chair: Annwen Sisson
Manager: Clare Stephens

Offering high quality childcare for children aged 2-4
including government early education grants for 15
hours free childcare places for all 3 & 4 year olds

and eligible 2 year olds.

Opening Times
Monday 9am - 3pm

Tuesday to Thursday 9am - 1 2noon

Friday 9am - 3pm

For any further information or to enquire about

places in Pre-School please contact us

Telephone: 0791 7 870001
Email : burton-pre-school@live.co.uk

Visit our website or join our Facebook page

www.burtonpre-school.co.uk

We are members of the Pre-school Learning
Alliance. Social Services & OFSTED registered.

Our regular activities include:
Phonics * Forest Schools * PE Lessons
Gardening * Baking * Vil lage Walks

We wil l be holding our Pre-School
Christmas bingo on Friday 11
December. The doors wil l open at 6:30
with eyes down at 7:30. We have some
great prizes on offer in both the bingo
and the raffle, and refreshments wil l be
available throughout the evening.

As well as that, we hope you wil l join us
at the Vil lage Christmas Fair on
Saturday 1 2 December from 1 0am-1 2
noon, where we wil l be holding a
Santa's Grotto and several other stal ls
including; Kids' Craft stal l , Lucky Dip,
Kids' Tombola, Bauble Tree Lottery and
Reindeer Treasure Map. Hope to see
you there!

From all the staff, chi ldren and
committee we thank you very much for
your continued support to our much
needed vil lage Pre-School, we really
couldn't do it without your help. We all
hope you have a very Merry Christmas
and a Happy and prosperous New Year.
Keep an eye out for more exciting Pre-
School events in 201 6.

Teddy Times News

The Teds come and go
throughout the year to
needy children around
the world. My main outlet

is through International Aid Trust, and
this year they have taken the teddies to
Africa. Remember the slogan, “They
are made with love, to bring love, to be
loved.”

Thank you so much for those involved
in this project. There wil l sadly always
be a need for teddies. Why not knit a
Teddy or scarf this winter and bring joy
and happiness to a child.

From the Teds and me, Peace and Joy
to you this Christmas and always.

Esther Nodder

Burton Pre-School Events

Christmas Market
Longlands Hotel

Wednesday 2 December

7pm - 9pm

Free Entry : : Mulled Wine

Over 20 Stalls
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Calum Nicholson - Dairyman
Delivering in your area daily

Milk, Eggs, Cream, Yoghurts

All milk is local ly produced

See my range oforganic produce

07792 954757

nic.hol.son@hotmail .co.uk

BURTON YOUTH CLUB

Enjoy

Afternoon Tea

at Church Cafe

Celebrate Christmas

on Friday 1 1 December

from 2.00 pm to 3.30 pm

at

BMH

All Welcome

Bring a friend

Youth Club members do good for
Children in Need

Youth Club members have already
enjoyed a fi lm night and a fun
swimming session already this term.
On Children in Need night, Friday 1 3
November, the children raised money
with ‘Hoods for Good’. They wore their
favourite hoody and made a donation to
Children in Need. There was also
special Children in Need nail painting
on offer with donations to the cause!

Running up to Christmas we plan to do
some Christmas crafts and in the New
Year we are looking forward to a meal
out at a local restaurant and lots of
other activities are in the pipel ine.

Burton and Holme Youth Club runs on
Friday nights in term time from 7.30-

9.00pm at Clawthorpe Business Centre,
where we have some great indoor and
outdoor space.

All Year 7-11 children are welcome.
Members get to spend every Friday
night with their friends in a safe, fun
environment and we organise lots of
activities throughout the year. There is
also a small tuck shop.

Please contact Cathy Skidmore on
01 524 781 462 for more information or
for a membership form. Membership is
£25 for the whole year (less than £1 a
week) so it’s great value for money!
Alternatively just come along one Friday
evening and see what we are about.
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General Garden Maintenance
Lawn Cutting

Hedge Cutting
Planting
Planning

Contact Nick
07766 395595 or 015395 83754
berrysgardenservices@gmail.com

For all your gardening needs

I t’s that time of year again when the
bulk of the bird migration has passed
by us and there is l ittle now in the skies
to record. After saying that this year
has been very poor in relation to our
more common species l ike the Meadow
Pipits or the Chaffinch with very few
records compared to previous years.
Although it’s been poor in our area they
have been doing OK at 50% of the
national recording sites. Theories as to
what might have gone wrong in the
North West are already being submitted
and the most l ikely maybe that they
suffered earl ier in the breeding season
with the sudden change in weathers. I
am sure that before long we should get
some answers!

I t was nice to see our wintering party of
Yellowhammers mixed with Tree
Sparrows were starting to collect
around the Slape Lane/Vicarage Lane
areas and I must have counted at least
1 5 Yellowhammers (6 November). Also
I love to see and hear the hooting or
kew-wick calls of our local Tawny Owl,
but last month, it was even more

special to see a Barn Owl quartering
the fields in our vi l lage.

Most days now are taken up going up
on to Hutton Roof Common in search of
the Great Grey Shrike, which up to
today (20 November) has not been
seen or recorded, but I wil l certainly let
you know if any do turn up. The
weather is forecast to turn this week-
end (22 November) and bring in lots of
cold weather from the North, and I ’ l l bet
a Shrike or two may just take
advantage and cross over the North
Sea from Scandinavia and into
Cumbria!

What has turned up in good numbers
so far this year are Snipe and
Woodcock and I am accidently flushing
them on most days whilst up on
Ploverlands and throughout Hutton
Roof. I t’s always said that the
Woodcock wil l arrive on the first ful l
moon in November! I was reading that
Woodcock may be down in numbers by
as much as 40% so it’s great to see
them up on Hutton Roof. We are also
lucky locally in that Dr. Stuart Sharp
from Lancaster University is currently
conducting a survey on the numbers of
Woodcock found breeding and
wintering on the Dalton Hall Estate.

Little in the way of flora this last month,
with the exception of some nice rare
variant ferns which have been found in
Dalton Crags. Four different “scoll ies”
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have been found. (Scoll ies =
“Asplenium scolopendrium” or more
commonly called the Hart’s Tongue
Fern.)

Bryan Yorke

"What is this?"
Frances Roberts
emailed us this
photo, saying, "I
have just found
this strange
looking butterfly
(?) on my house
wall . "

A bit of checking and we found that it
appears to be a Comma (we could see
the C-shaped mark on the underside of
the wing), and for one to be outside in
November in these parts seems a bit
unusual. Has anyone else seen them
locally at this time of year?

Image © Bryan Yorke To find out more about any the services
which Age UK South Lakeland can offer
older people, please contact Ruth
Taylor via our helpl ine number on
01 539 7281 80 or come along to see
her at the Memorial Hall during the
coffee morning on Monday 7 December
and 4 January between 1 0am and
11 am.

Have a chat with Ruth and find out
whether you might be entitled to apply
for any other benefits such as
Attendance Allowance or Pension
Credit. I f you are applying for a Blue
Badge, she can help you with the
application and she can tel l you about
al l the services which Age UK offer in
the local area such as lunch clubs,
exercise and social groups and our new
energy comparison service.

To get us into the Christmas spirit, the
children from Burton Morewood Primary
School wil l be coming along to the
coffee morning at the Memorial Hall on
Monday 7 December at 1 0.30am to
entertain us with come Christmas
songs!
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At their November Monthly
meeting arrangements were
made for the Charity Coffee

Morning. Margaret Sayers won the
competition for a pil l box. The raffle
was won by Ann Rigby.

The meeting was fol lowed by the
Annual Meeting with a ballot which
resulted in Eileen Kirby being re-
elected as President for a further year.

Committee members agreed to serve
for a further year with the exception of
Bobbie Nunn who was stepping down.
Paula Firth agreed to join the
Committee.

May Reid and Audrey Frost were joint
winners of the Competition Cup.

The evening continued with Members
enjoying an interesting talk by Ann
Hogg on Aloe Vera and taking the
opportunity to try some of the products.

At our December meeting we wil l be
holding our Christmas Party with Harps
North West. The competition is for A
Christmas Tree Decoration.

Helena Nixon

The Burton Singers wil l hold their
Christmas concert, ‘Music for a Winter’s
Evening’ at the Memorial Hall on
Saturday 1 9 December at 8pm. Join the
‘award winning’ vi l lage choir for an
enjoyable evening of seasonal songs,
carols and music from traditional
favourites to modern pop classics.

Tickets are available at Burton Vil lage
Store now, adults £8.50 including a
glass of wine and children’s tickets £3
with a soft drink included. Doors open
at 7.30pm.

Bottles of wine and soft drinks are also
available to buy on the night.

Proceeds from the evening wil l go to
Kendal Creative Hub, an arts charity
which supports local people with
learning disabil ities and mental health
issues and Burton Memorial Hall .

For more information about the Burton
Singers please call Val Sti l l on 01 524
7811 61 .

BURTON W.I. BURTON SINGERS

CHRISTMAS CONCERT



23

November 201 5

30/1 0 – Cold callers were reported in
the area.

There are no more logs of note for the
area of Burton.

Can we remind residents who need to
drive during the bad weather we are
experiencing to make sure that their
vehicles are ready to drive, ie: fuel,
warm clothing, mobile phones are
charged.

I f you do not need to travel then don’t.
We have had numerous calls from
motorists who have ignored road closed
signs and become stuck in flood water.
You not only risk your l ife but those of
the emergency services.

The Christmas period is fast
approaching, can we remind residents
to lock and secure their homes, make
sure presents and high value items are
hidden away. When out shopping
please make sure your purses/wallets
are secured and be aware of others
that are in close proximity.

PCSO 5244 Mandy Coleman

Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are included subject
to available space & must include a phone number.
Text for advert should be put into a sealed envelope
marked BN Sales & Swaps & be left at the
newsagents.

New Baby and Toddler Group starts on
Thursday 7 January in Burton Memorial
Hall .
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For al l your computer needs

Call Barry on 01 524 781 306
Email: bts@yobunny.co.uk

Desktops supplied / built to order /
upgraded / repaired

Backup systems to suit user

Laptops supplied / upgraded / repaired

Peripherals supplied / repaired if possible

Networks (wireless & ethernet)

The Rosemere Cancer Foundation’s
Annual Valentine’s Appeal is being
supported again in 201 6 by Burton
Guides. The theme of the campaign is
‘What would you love to do for
Rosemere?’ and fol lowing the huge
success of the 201 5 event the Guides
have chosen to bake cakes!

The coffee morning and cake off wil l
take place on Saturday 6 February at
Burton Memorial Hall from 1 0.00am –
1 2.00 noon.

I f you’re a budding Delia, a Mary, Paul
or a Nigel la, then enter your creation
into the Burton Cake Off competition
and raise funds for Rosemere.

Categories include Victoria Sponge
(fi l l ing of choice), 6 Biscuits, Tray Bake,
Family Chocolate Cake, Valentine
Themed Cake, Cup Cakes/Fairy Cakes
and Worst Disaster Cake.

Cake entries are just £1 , and 50p for
every further entry, and there are
categories for children age 3-11 as well
as adults. Entries wil l be judged by a
local expert!

Rosemere Cancer Foundation is the
local cancer charity for South Cumbria

and Lancashire, funding the extras not
provided by the NHS, such as
complementary therapies, local
research, the latest equipment and
expert training, al l to make the cancer
patient’s journey more comfortable and
effective. The aim is to bring world
class cancer services to our local
hospitals including Westmorland,
Lancaster, Furness and the Rosemere
Cancer Centre in Preston.

The Coffee Morning is 1 0am-1 2noon
and entry is £1 for adults, chi ldren free
which includes a drink and homemade
biscuit. Judging takes place at
1 0.30am. Cakes wil l be on sale
including those in the ‘cake off’. There
wil l also be stal ls and a raffle (donations
welcome.)

For more information about the Coffee
Morning and the Cake Off, and for an
entry form, please call Helen Dawson
on 782277, email
ken.dawson@uwclub.net or pick up an
entry form from the Vil lage Store.
Entries to be returned to Helen at 5
Burton Park.

For more information about the
Rosemere Cancer Foundation and how
you can support the charity doing
something you love, visit
www.rosemere.org.uk or call Cathy
Skidmore, Area Fundraising Co-
ordinator on 01 772 523728.

Valentine’s Coffee Morning

and Cake Off
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Annual Gift Subscriptions

I f you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why
not buy them an Annual Gift
Subscription?

For £1 2 within the UK they wil l receive
a copy of BN each month (11 copies
per year). A great way for family, friends
and former residents to keep in touch
with what’s happening here in Burton.
Anyone interested should contact BN at
the address in the box on page 2.

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB

Tel: 01 524 781 936

Friday 1 8 December

Christmas Bingo

Doors open 7.30 pm
Eyes down 8.30 pm

Sunday 20 December

Christmas Sing-a-Long

New Years Eve
Great Entertainer from Burnley

MICK HOLT

Saturday 23 January
Darts/Pool/Domino Competition

Members £1 Non Members £3

Everyone most Welcome
Come and support your local club

You can also come into the club
even if you are not a member

and pay only £1

Editorial...

Anne & Barry

Soggy!
Yes we know we live on the 'wet' side of
the country but it has been getting a bit
ridiculous recently. Virtual ly permanent
lakes on the fields across the moss
getting flocks of seagulls, probably
looking for fish, and a group of swans
apparently eying the place up as a
nesting site! Certainly deep enough
water for them to paddle in without any
problem. The derel ict bui lding even
acquired a moat! Meanwhile, in the
vil lage Main Street was badly flooded
with council and fire brigade in
attendance to unclog the drains.
Perhaps we could have a stock of
sandbags held somewhere handy? It's
also worth mentioning that there is a
vil lage emergency plan, which was set
up by the Parish Council , which can be
invoked by them in times of need.

Deadlines
We are finding more people submitting
copy well past the 20th of the month
deadline, and some time-critical things
have had to miss the boat, with other
items having to be held over unti l the
next issue. Please try to get your copy
in as early as possible and look on the
20th as the last date to send it. You can
drop hard copy off at the Vil lage Shop
any time during the month and
submission by e-mail is available to
editor@burtonnews.org.uk anytime,
which wil l get an auto-reply when it
arrives here, so you know it has
reached us.

Season's Greetings
All at BN wish our readers, advertisers,
contributors and distributors hearty
Season's Greetings and all the best for
the New Year. Remember that we have
a month off now, so we wil l see you
again in February 201 6.
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See us online with colour photos!

The all new & revamped
Burton News Website

www.burtonnews.org.uk

Burton

Fellwalking
Society

All walks:
Meet in the Memorial Hall car park
(*** less than 5 miles at a gentle pace)

Visitors £2.00
Membership £8 from Jan 1 st yearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781 245

or visit our website:

http: //fel lwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

Walks

Sunday 20 Dec 1 .00pm
Mince Pie Walk
Leader: Catherine Brunyee

Sunday 3 Jan 1 2 noon
Underbarrow 6 miles
Leader: Cecil ia Hunt

Saturday 1 6 Jan 9.00am
Skeggles Water 8 miles
Leader: John Jones

Wednesday 20 Jan 1 .00pm
Ambleside ***
Leader: Kath Kirkman

Friday 22 Jan 7.30pm
Annual Dinner
Details: Cl ive Horsford, 782493

Monday 1 Feb 7.30pm
Annual General Meeting
Details: Cl ive Horsford, 782493

If you are planning an event in Burton let us know and
we’ll add a free entry to the list which we publish in

every issue. This gives your event more publicity and
flags up potential clashes of dates. Let BN help you

make the most of your event!

KEEP US POSTED!

Holme & District

Photographic
Society

MEETINGS

Friday 4 December
Members Evening
Critique

Friday 1 1 December
Lecture: Graham Dean
Original Dabblings

Friday 8 January
Print K.O
Entries Winter Open

Friday 1 5 January
Members Evening
Sti l l Life 1

Friday 22 January
WINTER OPEN
Judge AAlmond

Friday 29 January
Lecture: Dave Wil l is
Mountain Sport Photography
Entries Mono Comp

7.45pm on Friday evenings
Burton Memorial Hall

For more information
www.holmedps.co.uk

01 5395 64345 / 01 5242 41 964
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Unless stated otherwise,
tickets for theatre and music are

Adult: £1 2, U1 8s: £5, Members: £1 0

E-mail: boxoffice@theherontheatre.com
Book online: www.theherontheatre.com

Telephone: 015395 64283

What’s On at the

Heron Theatre
Beetham

Registered Charity No. 5011 34

Borwick & Priest Hutton
Gardeners' Club
(affiliated to RHS and LHS)

Tuesday 26 January 7.30pm

Cumbrian Ramble

in Search of Orchids

Speaker: Maurice Steel

Borwick & Priest Hutton
Memorial Hall

Newmembers always welcome

TAKE 5 - Lancaster Exhibition - until
Saturday 1 9 December
Open Fridays 1 0am - 1 2 noon and from
6.45pm to 7.30pm prior to stage and
fi lm performances
Take 5 formed in 2006, fol lowing a
Lancaster University photography
course. Although fired by a shared
passion and their ambition to create
opportunities to show their work, each
member displays a unique artistic
identity, in presenting this exhibition of
photography, col lage and ceramics
exploring the theme 'Traces'

Friday 4 December
CINDERELLA (201 5) [U] - 1 05 mins
Cast: Li ly James, Cate Blanchett,
Richard Madden
This delightful version of the traditional
fairy tale is faithful to the well-loved
story and is an action re-make of the
1 950 Disney animated classic. I t is a
styl ish and enchanting fi lm with a
charming central performance from Lily
James and a beautiful score. Cate
Blanchett plays the stepmother from
hell and Helena Bonham Carter is the
rather batty fairy godmother.

A Brief History of Christmas
Adm: £1 0 U1 8s: £5
New for 201 5! Acclaimed historical
musicians Blast from the Past present a
festive romp through 600 years of
Christmas music, songs and stories.
Beginning in the Middle Ages and
ending in the 20th century, this is a
whistle-stop tour of the origins of our
midwinter festivities. Featuring long-
forgotten songs and tales as well as
some famil iar and well-loved carols,
This is a show guaranteed to delight the
hearts of young and old.

Friday 1 1 December
The Fell Walker
Adm: £1 2 U1 8s: £5 Members: £1 0
A dynamic, whirlwind, ‘fi lm noir’
adaptation of Cumbrian author Michael
Wood’s bestsel l ing novel, the Fell
Walker is a dramatic, fast paced, chil ler
thri l ler, set in The Lake District, the
Scottish Highlands and the mean
streets of Manila. A government minister
is found dead at the foot of a North
Lakes mountain. A local journalist is
‘seduced’ for top secret information
surrounding the nuclear power industry.
Why? Fired Up Theatre

Fri/Sat 1 8/1 9 December
Hot Fingers Trio with Spats Langham
and Emily Campbell
Adm: £1 2 U1 8s: £5 Members: £1 0
An eclectic mix of vintage acoustic
string music; hot jazz of 1 920’s New
York, sophisticated 1 930’s swing, the
gypsy swing of Django Reinhardt and
early blues of Lonnie Johnson. Beyond
Eternity Promotions
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Burton in Kendal
Art & Craft Society

Workshop

Oil Painting with Ben McLeod

Saturday 30 January

1 0.00am - 4.00pm

Members Only

Burton Memorial Hall

Contact for more info:
Kath Hayhurst 01 524 781 61 3

ART IN BURTON
Two art groups meet regularly in the
Memorial Hall . I f you are interested, why
not contact the group leaders to find out
more about each session? The Friday Art
Group now has a waiting l ist.

Thursday 9.30 am - 1 2 noon
Judith Ellis, tel: 781057

Friday 9.30 am - 1 2 noon
Kath Hayhurst, tel: 781613 &

Paula Firth, tel: 781984

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Holme & District

Local History
Society

Christmas Function

'Missed Cues' theatrical anecdotes

Speaker: Steve Beattie

Monday 1 4 December 7.30pm

Cumbrian Vernacular Buildings

Speaker: June Hall

Monday 1 8 January 7.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Newmembers & visitors welcome

BURTON WI

Christmas Party
with Harps North West

Contact: Helena Nixon
01524 781048 for details
Visitors Welcome!

Thursday 1 0 December
7.30pm at Burton Memorial Hall

Competition :
A Christmas Tree Decoration

THE FAIRBANK SOCIETY
Fairbank, Kirkby Lonsdale. LA6 2BD

Supported Housing

for Independent People

For information contact

Susan Stoddard – 01 524 271 077

manager@fairbanksociety.com

www.fairbanksociety.com

Monday Craft Group
1 4 December & 1 1 January

2.00pm - 4.00pm

Knit'n'Natter : : Stitch'n'Chatter
Crochet'n'Carding : : Felting'n'Carving

Or any other Craft

Bring along your own craft & enjoy good
company and refreshments for £3

The Life & Times of William Hutton

Vicar of Beetham 1 762 - 1 81 1

Author of the Beetham Repository 1 770

An entertainment of talks, images,
theatre and music in two acts

Sunday 24 January at 2.30pm
Heron Theatre, Beetham
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South Lakes Age UK

BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the 2nd

Wednesday of every month in the Kings Arms,

Burton. The club is open to anyone aged 55 or

older. To join the club and book your lunch

please contact Mrs Margaret Prady on

01 524 7811 95.

Holme and District Flower Club

Meets on the first Monday
of every month at 7.30pm at
Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Visitors and new members welcome.

Please contact Carol on 01 5395 61 454
(evenings) or Betty on 01 5395 661 64

Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies & Guides

I f you or your daughter would l ike to
know more about joining or volunteering

please call 0800 1 69 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

GUIDES HAS SPACES NOW!

Library Coffee Morning

Mon 7 December

1 0am - 1 1 am

Mon 4 January

1 0am - 1 1 am

Burton Memorial Hall

Burton and Holme Youth Club
welcomes all Year 7 - 11 young people
from the local area.

I t is run every Friday in term time from
7.30pm - 9.00pm at Clawthorpe Hall
Business Centre.

Please contact Cathy Skidmore on
01 524 781 462 for more information.

Burton and Holme
Youth Club

Lunesdale & District Fine Art Society

“The Art of Cuisine and the Cuisine of Art”

Speaker: Ghislane Howard BA

Tuesday 1 5 December at 2.1 5pm

This is also a Christmas Celebration, so
please come a little early for

free mulled wine and mince tarts!

“Wrestlers, Crucks & Mullions –

Traditional Lake District Architecture”

Speaker: Andrew Lowe BA

Tuesday 1 9 January at 2.1 5pm

Borwick and Priest Hutton
Memorial Hall

More info from Mrs Leech
Telephone 015242 72009

1 st Burton-in-Kendal Junior Section

meets on Thursdays 6pm-7pm at

Burton Morewood Primary School

Come along!

For more info, tel. 781 445
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Circuit Training
Mondays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm

Burton Memorial Hall Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm HIIT
Burton Morewood School Hall

Fridays 6.1 5 - 7.1 5pm
Burton Memorial Hall Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibi l ity

For further info call John 01 524 781 707

Burton Crown Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from about 6.30
unti l 8.00 (ish) from about mid-March, and
anyone wishing to try their hand wil l be more
than welcome. More detai ls from David
Raynor, Secretary, tel: 01 524 734375.

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every
Tuesday from 1 .30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone
would l ike to join the group please ask for
more detai ls from Stephanie Micklethwaite on
781 073.

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(beside Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
1 0.00 am - 1 2 noon

Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01 524 381 820

Kirkby Lonsdale Netball Club

Queen Elizabeth School Sports Hall
Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm

For fitness or fun, competitive and non-
competitive players. All abi l ities

welcome—come along and try the first
few sessions for free!

Kirkby Lonsdale Junior Netball Club

Are you a budding player?
If so, then we would l ike to see you

at our junior netbal l training!

Thursdays: 6pm - 7pm
Queen Elizabeth School sports hall

Kirkby Lonsdale

Open to all players of al l abi l ities
between years 6-9

(please wear suitable clothing and trainers)

£1 0 membership fee for the ful l year
For more information contact:

k. l .n.c1@outlook.com

Callanetics Sessions

Every Friday morning at 9.30am
at Burton Memorial Hall

CALLANETICS
Cost: £5.50 per class

You wil l need a floor mat

Contact Lesley Gaulter
on 07749 756992

Ballet Be Fit

Dance inspired shaping & exercise
class. Great toning and strengthening.

All welcome no previous ballet
experience required

Every Tuesday 7.1 5pm - 8.1 5pm
Burton Morewood School Hall

£5 per class or 1 0 classes for £40

For further info contact Laura Sandham
laura.sandham@balletbefit.com

List your group in BN for free!
Send the detai ls to

editor@burtonnews.org.uk
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Community Info
Burton-in-Kendal

Voluntary Car Scheme

I f you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781 905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 7821 98. (I f
you could spare some time time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for detai ls. )

Child Health Clinic

1 st Wednesday of each month

1 0.00 -11 .00 am

No appointment necessary

Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 015395 64887

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY
SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11 pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01 524 727877 - Fax: 01 524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
Burton News Editors 01 524 781 306

Burton Post Office 01 524 781 828

Morewood School 01 524 781 627

Dallam School 01 5395 651 65

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 01 5242 71 275

CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

Police non-emergency 1 01

Kendal Library 01 539 71 3520

Kendal Hospital 01 539 732288

Lancaster Hospital 01 524 65944

Council Switchboards
Cumbria CC 01 228 606060

South Lakeland DC 08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by the
Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,
Kendal. Telephone 01539 713567 or send an e­mail
to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe
and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,
contact the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage contact the
Kendal Registrar.

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotl ine

0845 609 6609
to report road, l ighting or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information

Andy Vickers
Customer Contact Centre

on 0845 050 4434

or by email to:

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings
3rd Thursday of every month
7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:

Members of the public are always welcome to
observe. Each meetings includes an OPEN FORUM
where parishioners may raise matters of concern to
them.

Planning applications:

Parishioners are asked to ensure they notify the PC
as well as the planning authority of any comments or
objections they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contact Details:

Are available on the PC notice board outside the
Memorial Hall, on the PC website, or on request
from the Parish Clerk.

Website:

Documents relating to the PC may be downloaded or
read online here: www.burton­in­kendal­pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact

The Clerk ­ Christine Davidson 01524 782694
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ADVANCE DIARY DATES

the views expressed within burton news are not necessarily the views of the editorial committee

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BSC = Burton Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BRT = Burton Recreation Trust

BSC Christmas Bingo, Thursday 3 December, doors open 6.30pm, BMH

BSC Christmas Parties, Sunday 6 December, BMH

Christmas Church Cafe, Friday 11 December 2pm - 3.30pm, BMH

Pre-school Christmas Bingo, Friday 11 December, doors open 6.30pm, BMH

BMH Christmas Fair, Sat 1 2 December 1 0am - 1 2noon, BMH

Tennis Club Christmas Bingo, Friday 1 8 December, doors open 6.30pm, BMH

Burton Singers Christmas Concert, Saturday 1 9 December, 8pm, BMH

Church Tower Open Day, Sunday 1 0 January, from 11 .1 5am, St James' Church

Valentine's Coffee Morning & Cake Off, Sat 6 Feb 1 0.00am – 1 2.00 noon, BMH

A Celebration of Simon & Garfunkel, Friday 22 Apri l , 7.1 5pm, BMH

Add your village event to our back page listing!

email us with the details... editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Ho! Ho! Ho!
MERRY CHRISTMAS!




